
Madison County Board of Supervisors Meeting Quick Notes: June 3, 2024 

 

 

• The Madison County Board of Supervisors, “the Board,” presented $500 scholarships to 

ZaKeisar Buckner of Canton and Mason Norman of Ridgeland through the Mississippi 

Association of Supervisors Scholarship Program. 

 

• The Board approved an engagement letter with Novum Advisory to provide independent 

assurance that the County’s risk management, purchasing policies, and internal control 

processes are operating effectively. This includes identifying areas where improvements 

can be made to enhance efficiency, effectiveness, documentation of policies and 

procedures, and best practices to detect and prevent fraud, waste, and abuse. 

 

• The Board approved two American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) sub-recipient agreements 

with the City of Madison in the amount of $1,045,590 and with the City of Ridgeland in 

the amount of $2,000,000 for a broad range of projects, including projects related to 

water, sewer, recreation, and infrastructure improvements. 

 

• The Board approved a Supplemental Agreement to Hemphill Construction’s contract for 

additional services related to drainage modifications made on Reunion Parkway, Phase 2. 

These changes increased some pay items while decreasing others for a net change in the 

overall project of -$163.03. 

 

• The Board approved a letter to the Mississippi Department of Transportation requesting 

project activation for the widening of Weisenberger Road from US 51 to Parkway East 

including improvements to the intersection of US 51.  

 

• The Board approved a letter to the Mississippi Department of Transportation requesting 

project activation for improvements at the intersection of Yandell Road at North Old 

Canton Road. 

 

• The Board directed the County Administrator to look at available property and buildings 

for the District Attorney’s office and the South Madison County Tax Building.  

 

• The Board approved two settlements for right-of-way acquisition. 

 

 

The Madison County Board of Supervisors next regularly scheduled meeting will be  

June 17, 2024, at 9:00 a.m. in the Administrative Building in Canton. 

 

 

--Please download our app, Madison Supervisors 

 

--Please follow us on Facebook, Madison County MS Government 

 


